
August 25, 2021 

 

4886 Mandarin Dr.  

Seville OH 44273 

 

Dear Sir: 

 

Attached are two (2) exhibits on a Proposed Plan to Redistrict the State of Ohio to fifteen (15)  

US Congressional Districts using the US Census Bureau August 12, 2021 population estimates. 

 

The first exhibit is a narrative on the rules, lists the New Districts by county populations, and a 

provides an overall summary.  

 

The second exhibit shows  a Pictorial Diagram on how the Districts were assigned, and the new District 

boundaries on a map of the State of Ohio. 

 

The premise was to minimize the number of county splits. This plan splints only the three (3) largest 

populated counties, and matches each to an adjacent county to form a New District. The present map 

splits twenty-four (24) counties. Each County is a unique geographical and political subdivision of the 

State of Ohio and its integrity should be maintained. Many counties remained in their present Districts. 

 

Most counties have irregular boundaries and a smooth demarcation line can not be drawn even between 

two or more counties and therefore the New District boundaries are non linear and are irregular. 

 

Questions or concerns can be address to me at 330-975-4406 or via e-mail at: wdbenditz@yahoo.com. 

 

 

        Sincerely; 

 

 

        Warren Benditz 

 

 

cc: 

 

Governor Michael DeWine 

Secretary of State Frank LaRose 

Ohio House Democratic Leader Emilia Sykes  

Senate President Matt Huffman 

House Speaker Bob Cupp 

State Senator Vernon Sykes  

Auditor Keith Faber 


